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Jack Scott, 

On December 11, 2024, DEQ received a request from Maul Foster & Alongi on behalf of Eagle Foundry 
Co. (Eagle Foundry) for a 60-day extension of the deadline for submittal of the Cleaner Air Oregon 
(CAO) Modeling Protocol (Protocol) and a 29-day extension of the deadline for submittal of the CAO 
Risk Assessment Work Plan (Work Plan). Per DEQ’s letter dated December 4, 2024, the Modeling 
Protocol is currently due on January 3, 2025, and the Risk Assessment Work Plan is due on February 3, 
2025. Eagle Foundry proposes to submit a combined Protocol, Work Plan, and Risk Assessment by no 
later than March 4, 2025, to expedite the overall CAO Risk Assessment process. Eagle Foundry is 
requesting additional time to allow for the preparation of all three reports simultaneously. 

DEQ may grant an extension based on the criteria set in OAR 340-245-0030(3), which require sources to 
demonstrate progress towards completing the submittal and show that a delay is necessary for good cause. 
DEQ understands that Eagle Foundry has devoted significant time and resources to the CAO process to 
date and has worked closely with DEQ on source testing and the Emissions Inventory. Further, concurrent 
submittal of the Protocol, Work Plan, and Risk Assessment will be more efficient for both DEQ and 
Eagle Foundry and will likely lead to a significantly earlier approval of the Risk Assessment and issuance 
of Eagle Foundry’s Toxics Air Contaminant Permit Addendum. 

For these reasons, DEQ approves Eagle Foundry’s request and grants an extension from the original 
submittal deadlines for the Protocol and Work Plan. Additionally, as part of this extension request 
approval, Eagle Foundry must submit the final Risk Assessment under the same deadline as the Protocol 
and Work Plan. Therefore, Eagle Foundry’s Protocol, Work Plan, and final Risk Assessment must be 
submitted by no later than March 4, 2025. 

DEQ remains available to meet with Eagle Foundry or provide feedback via email. Please contact me 
directly at (503) 866-9643 or julia.degagne@deq.oregon.gov, if you have any questions regarding this 
letter or CAO submittal requirements. I look forward to your continued assistance with this process.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Julia DeGagné 
Cleaner Air Oregon Project Engineer 
 
 

https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action?ruleVrsnRsn=283378
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